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Fellowship to 
Anne Harrison
More than sixty members joined ALIA 
President Averill Edwards at Queen's 
Hall in the State Library of Victoria on 
23 June for the presentation of the first 
ALIA Fellowship to Anne Harrison, 
and the 1988 Metcalf Medallion to for­
mer RMIT student Elena Leonoff. (The 
citation for Anne Harrison is printed in 
full below.)

Elena won her Medallion for a bib­
liography on human rights in ASEAN 
countries — originally submitted as 
part of her Graduate Diploma course.

Many members of the Health Serv­
ices Section were present to congratu­
late Anne on the Fellowship, which was 
a reward for long service to health li­
braries. After reading the citations, the 
President addressed the meeting on the 
subject of 'A new future for ALIA'. She 
spoke about the changes and opportu­
nities that will arise from the move of 
headquarters to Canberra, and a lively 
discussion ensued.

Citation
Anne Harrison has made a distin­
guished contribution to the library 
profession, to the Library Association 
of Australia, and particularly to the 
development of medical librarianship 
and medical library services in Austra­
lia.

She gained a Bachelor of Arts from 
the University of Western Australia, 
completed the Preliminary and Regis­
tration Certificates of the Association, 
and was admitted to Associateship in 
1966.

In 1948, Miss Harrison joined 
Brownless Medical Library, University 
of Melbourne, as Assistant Librarian. 
She became Medical Librarian-in­
Charge in 1949, and held that position 
until her retirement in 1983.

Anne Harrison was instrumental in 
the establishment of the Central Medi­
cal Library Organisation (CMLO) in 
1953 — her 'brainchild'. The member­

ship of this non-profit, cooperative 
venture increased from eight in 1953 to 
forty-seven in 1988.

As Honorary Secretary from its in­
ception until her retirement, she organ­
ised regular meetings of members, es­
tablished policies and procedures, 
maintained records (including card 
catalogue union lists of books and jour­
nals, and exchange lists for coopera­
tive disposal of duplicates, before the 
advent of computer technology), and 
administered the funds obtained from 
membership dues.

The completeness of the major 
medical archival collections in Victoria 
owes a great deal to CMLO's role as a
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central clearing house for monographs 
and periodicals exchange. CMLO's 
central screening and storage facility 
enabled the older hospital libraries to 
rationalise their collections by deposit­
ing backruns at Brownless Medical 
Library. It also enabled smaller librar­
ies established during the past 30 years 
to build reasonable working collections. 
This service was available to libraries 
on a national basis, and so assisted col­
lection development at a national level.

The union list, which started in 
1954-55, preceded the NUCOM serv­
ice by a decade. By including the hold­
ings of the smaller medical libraries — 
not at that stage contributing to NU- 
COM — it became a primary source of 
medical material for the whole of Aus­
tralia.

An audio-visuals catalogue based 
on CMLO's union catalogue holdings 
was published in 1981. It was Miss 
Harrison's lobbying that gained the 
necessary sponsorship and financial 
support for this publication.

CMLO acts as an agency for over­
seas interlibrary loans, and is the des­
ignated contact point between Victo­
rian medical libraries and the National 
Library of Medicine (U.S.) and its Re­
gional Medical Library network.

This cooperative venture, led and 
nurtured by Anne Harrison, helped to 
promote high standards of service, and 
foster collection development among 
member libraries. It also helped to en-

Anne Hnrrision saw the 
need for medical 

librarians, as a group, to 
undertake cooperative 

activities, to set 
standards for libraries, 
and to raise their own 

professional competence.

courage the sense of cohesion and unity 
between medical libraries which has 
stimulated the growth of the strong 
medical library network so evident 
today.

Anne Harrison also made a signifi­
cant contribution to the development 
of the Australian MEDLINE network. 
She was one of the foremost advocates 
for MEDLARS before its introduction 
to Australia, and played an important 
role in gathering support from the 
medical research community for its 
adoption, and in persuading the Na­
tional Health and Medical Research 
Council of its potential value.

Under her direction, Brownless 
Medical Library was a founding mem-

Dogmar Schmidmaier, 
Head, New South Wales 

I TAFE Library Services.

Terry Moran,
General Manager, State 
Training Board of Victoria.

Peter Kirby,
Director General of 
Technical and Further 
Education, South 
Australia.
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ing on Sunday night, there is a wel­
come cocktail party at the University.

Combine the Conference with a 
wonderful Melbourne holiday. Mel­
bourne Show Day is on Thursday 28 
September and VFL Grand Final Day 
on Saturday 30 September!

Registration
Put 25-27 September in your 1989 di­
ary for a national Conference not to be 
missed.

The registration fee ($110 ALIA 
members; $140 non-members; $50 full­
time students) includes all Conference 
sessions, teas and lunch. For a program 
and registration form, contact Antonia 
George, Broadmeadows College of 
TAFE, Pearcedale Parade, Broadmead­
ows, Victoria 3047; telephone (03) 301 
0423.

For further information, contact Pat 
Stewart, President, ALIA National 
TAFE Section, Box Hill College of TAFE, 
Elgar Road, Victoria 3128; telephone 
(03) 895 1222.

ber of the Australian MEDLINE Net­
work. In advocating, instituting and 
encouraging the use of MEDLARS by 
students and faculty (and by the medi­
cal community in utilising modern in­
formation services for the provision of 
quality patient care), Anne Harrison 
showed her ability to recognise and 
implement benefits of the latest tech­
nological advances, thus reaffirming 
her position as a leader in the medical 
library community.

Anne Harrison was the first con­
vener of the Victorian Group of repre­
sentatives on the National Library of 
Australia's Life Sciences Consultative 
Committee (LSCC). The LSCC was the 
main avenue to the MEDLINE user 
community for provision of feedback 
to improve the quality of this service. 
She succeeded in establishing a form of 
representation on the Committee that 
reflected the diversity of MEDLINE 
users, with hospital, university and 
research institute representation.

Anne Harrision saw the need for 
medical librarians, as a group, to under­
take cooperative activities, to set stan­
dards for libraries, and to raise their 
own professional competence. Miss 
Harrison was appointed co-convener 
of the National Steering Committee for 
the formation of an Australian Medical 
Librarians' Group. In 1971, she organ­
ised and presided over the first meet­
ing to establish the Victorian Branch of 
the Group, and was instrumental in 
organising the first national conference 
of medical librarians in 1972.

In 1979, Anne Harrison lobbied the 
various State-based Medical Librarians' 
Groups for affiliation with the LAA, 
and was appointed convener of the 
Steering Committee for the formation 
of the LAA Medical Librarians' Section 
(now the Health Libraries Section).

As her writings attest, Anne did not 
lose sight of the interdependence of 
librarians and their role in the wider 
spectrum of national information re­
sources. Her professional activities in­
clude contributions to the Special Li­
braries Section and University and 
College Libraries Section, including 
appointments as an office bearer in 
each.

She actively promoted the cause of 
professional librarianship in the wider 
community, and was called on to rep­
resent librarians as a consultant on 
various committees. Significant among 
these was the Consultative Commit­
tee on Hospital Libraries to the Victo­
rian Health Commission, which was 
instrumental in the establishment of 
professionally supervised libraries in

Continued ($ • •
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Australian Library & 
Information Association

BOARD OF 
EDUCATION

Election of two members 
by the

membership of the 
Association

CALL FOR 
NOMINATIONS

Membership of the Board of Educa­
tion is as follows:
• three professional members elected 

by the Professional Committee of 
General Council;

• seven members, of whom at least 
four must be professional mem­
bers, elected by the membership-at- 
large of the Association;

• the President of the Association ex 
officio:

• the Executive Director as a non­
voting executive member.

(By-law 24)
The terms of office of three members 
of the Board end on 30 April 1990. 
Two members are now to be elected 
by the membership of the Association 
to hold office until 30 April 1993. The 
Professional Committee of General 
Council will elect the third member. 
Nominations are hereby called for the 
two positions. Nominees must be per­
sonal financial members of the 
Association, however they need not 
be professional members.
Nominations shall be:
• in writing;
• signed by two personal financial 

members of the Association;
• countersigned by the nominee;
• accompanied by a curriculum vitae 

(giving full details of academic and 
professional qualifications) and a 
statement of concerns, each to be 
not more than 100 words.

Nominations close with the Executive 
Director, Australian Library & Informa­
tion Association, 376 Jones Street, 
Ultimo NSW 2007 at 5 pm on 1 Sep­
tember 1989.
Board members retiring on 30 April 
1990 are Janette Wright, Mairedd 
Browne and Edward Parr.
The retiring members have all com­
pleted two terms with the Board and 
are not therefore eligible for re­
election.
Continuing members of the Board are 
Anne Hazell, Christine Henderson, 
David Jones, Fay Nicholson, Twila Herr, 
Eric Wainwright and Angela Bridgland.
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country and smaller metropolitan hos­
pitals throughout Victoria and set a 
precedent for other States.

Anne Harrison's contribution to the 
development of medical librarianship 
is inseparable from her role as a leader 
in medical libraries. Her work for 
CMLO, MEDLARS, and the Medical 
Librarians' Group was instrumental in 
opening the way for the development 
of the present vigorous medical librar­
ies network in Australia, and in pro­
moting the sense of cooperation which 
is now such a feature of it. Her fore­
sight, skill and dedication have led to 
development of a higher status and 
quality of librarianship, and her lead­
ership, work and example have brought 
significant and lasting benefits to the 
practice of the profession.

Anne Harrison's contribution to 
library and information services in 
Australia makes her a most worthy 
recipient of a Fellowship of the Austra­
lian Library and Information Associa­
tion. __

$een any good cartoons, or word 

portraits lately? Send a copy to the 
Australian Journal, a quarterly parade 
od stereotypes, grotesque exaggerations 
and terminological inexactitudes. Don’t 
let the ill-informed impressions of the 
rest of the world get your morale down 
and your blood pressure up? Put them 
on show so we can all have a good 
laugh. Its called catharsis. Send yours 
to the Editor, Australian Library Journal, 
PO Box 12, Middleton TAS 7163.

The University of 
Sydney

LIBRARIAN
ACQUISITIONS DEPARTMENT

University Library
Major duties are responsibility for the preparation, placement and monitoring of 
orders for the purchase material from non-library funds. This includes liaising 
with academic staff, preparing correspondence and processing invoices for 
payment. This position is also responsible to the Acquisitions Librarian for the 
supervision of 7 members of staff. Applicants must be eligible for professional 
membership of ALIA including possession of a degree from a recognised 
University, C.A.E. or equivalent. Experience in acquistion tasks is desirable. The 
successful applicant will also have leadership capability, be able to work with a 
high degree of accuracy and demonstrate initiative. Further information from Ms 
Louise Watters (02) 692 2985.
Salary: $23,104-$29,256 p.a.
Applications, quoting reference no. 28/14, including employment history, 
qualifications, phone no., and the names, addresses and phone nos, of two 
referees, to the University Librarian, (Attention: Administrative Officer, Fisher 
Library), University of Sydney, NSW 2006 by 18 August, 1989.

Equal employment opportunity is University policy.

REMINDER 
Call for nominations for 

Division Officers for 1990
Nominations for ALIA Division officers 
for 1990 close on 1 September 1989. A 
call for nominations was circulated as 
an insert in the last issue of Incite. 
Copies of the nomination form can be 
obtained from ALIA head office 
(telephone (062) 85 1877), or from 
Branch secretaries.

REMINDER 
ALIA Study Grants

Applications for the ALIA Study Grant 
Awards for 1990 close on 1 September 
1989. Conditions of the Awards and 
application details were published in 
InCite 10, 10 July 1989. Application 
forms are available from ALIA head 
office, PO Box E441, Queen Victoria 
Terrace, ACT 2600; telephone 
(062) 851877.


